
Lansing Township Board Minutes 
November 16, 2021 
Lansing Town Hall 

 
Members Present:  Duane Mortensen, Gary Braaten, Lynn Allas, Mark Ratigan, Steve Torgerson, Diana Witt, 
Kris Allas.  Others Present:  Bernie Boverhuis 
 
Chairman Mortensen called the meeting to order at 7:01 pm.  Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 
Steve Torgerson made the motion to approve the Agenda, Gary Braaten seconded, and approved by Chairman 
Mortensen. 
 
Jennifer Ronnenberg presented the Wellhead Protection Plan so far; she will be in contact with Clerk Allas and 
Bernie Boverhuis to complete it. 
 
SKB requested Vacating Road 243rd, will turn in Petition to Clerk Allas before next month’s Board meeting. 
 
Mark Ratigan made the motion to accept the Minutes of October 19, 2021, as written, and seconded by Steve 
Torgerson.  Motion passed. 
 
Gary Braaten made the motion to accept and approve the Treasurer’s Report (ending balance of $361,167.60), 
Claims and Payroll, Steve Torgerson seconded.  Motion passed. 
 
Zoning Report:  Tyler Fett race track, Chairman Mortensen will check with Freeborn County regarding the track 
and the parking on the township road. 
 
Water/Sewer Report:  Wastewater:  no problems, transferred primary to secondary pond, samples were good, 
19,000 gallons per day for October.  Water:  scada panel checked into by Pyromex, and Fox Electric, waiting for 
tech man because no communication with the scada panel, bacteria/fluoride samples were good, McCarthy 
Well – well pump is good.  420,500 gallons for October.  Lynn Allas requested looking into grants to obtain  
lights/motion detection cameras/new well for secondary use. 
 
Steve Riles:  Clerk Allas to check records for the boundary regarding Subordinate Service District. 
 
Road  Committee Report:  Gary Braaten reported Bernie Boverhuis had been out blading, and that Kyle 
Johnson agreed to trip trees Wednesday/Thursday 
 
Firecalls:  Clerk Allas will send out invoice and letter to firecalls. 
 
Website:  When completed have the Wellhead Protection Plan on the website available to residents/business. 
 
Gary Braaten made the motion to adjourn at 9:00 p.m., Mark Ratigan seconded.  Motion passed. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Kristine M. Allas, Clerk 


